Board of Health Minutes September 20, 2011

The meeting opened at 7:25 P.M. with Ms. Amodei, Mr. Moeller and Mr. Parkin present.

The minutes of the meeting of September 6th were approved as amended.

All bills and time sheets submitted were approved for payment.

665 Groton Street

The Board reviewed a septic plan for a replacement system at the above address. The plan was approved and the septic permit was signed.

Other Business:

The Board approved the purchase of permits and bag tags for the 2012-2013.

Permits - \$575.00 Bag Tags - \$1,560

Household Hazardous Waste Collection Day

The Town just completed a 3 year contract with Tyngsborough to participate in a regional HHW Collection Day. At this point we are not sure that Tyngsborough will ask us to join them again. In the meantime, Devens has a regional site to dispose of this waste up to 20 times per year for a fee from the Town and each resident also paying for what they dispose of. Before making any decisions, the Board would like to find out approximately how much waste is disposed of each year from Dunstable.

The meeting adjourned at 7:45 P.M.